
 
Star – Lite  

Worthy Grand Matron 
Gleda Brooks (Jerry) 
5630 S. Benham Rd. 
Versailles, IN 47042 

812-667-5259  
C-812-621-2295 

Versailles #333 D#5 
gledabrooks@gmail.com 

Jesus first  Others between  Yourself last

     After a long delay due to Covid 19 we 
are finally starting a new Eastern Star year.  
I am humbled and blessed to be serving as 
Worthy Grand Matron with Brother Rick 
Lassiter as Worthy Grand Patron and my 
husband, Jerry. 
     Congratulations to Sister Jenny, Jr. 
PGM, and Brother Bob DeRolf, Jr. PGP, for 
a wonderful Grand Chapter.  After 2 years 
of service as WGM/WGP you both have 
earned a well-deserved rest.  You have 
truly spread your “Legacy of Hope” to 
others. 
     I realize it takes time and dedication to 
memorize each part of our Ritual.  I believe 
that it is only right to allow our members to 
exhibit the “fruit of their labor”.  I am 
looking forward to visiting each District 
and watching work done to the best of the 
members’ abilities and to greet old friends 
as well as making new friends. 
     Brother Rick and I have chosen five 
lovely women to represent the heroines of 
our Order and 21 wonderful women to 
represent us in their Districts.  We are also 
proud of the other appointive officers that 
we have chosen.  We know that they will 
serve our Order well and will make a great 
addition to our Grand Family. 
     A quick word about our projects this 
year:  We will still be supporting our major 
projects; Service Dogs, Heart Fund, Cancer 
Fund, OWOY, and ESTARL.  As you know 
this is the last year for our MAP pin.  Many 
of you have already given a donation in the 
past to your favorite project and received a 
charm for your pin.  You probably don’t 
want another dog charm, ribbon, heart, 
etc., but would still like to show your 
support of your favorite charity.  I have 
chosen bronze, silver, gold, and colored 

star charms that can be added to your existing 
charms for a donation of $5, $10, $15, or $20. 
     For the Masonic Home project, I have 
chosen two things.  First, our sisters and 
brothers need 12 new tables for their dining 
room.  I know that this is not a very 
spectacular project, but it is definitely a need 
that we can fulfill.  My other project is 
“Whisper Glides”.  These are gliding swings 
with canvas awnings that are handicap 
accessible.   
     I know that with God’s guidance we can 
achieve great things 
together.  Remember, we 
walk by faith not by sight. 
 
Joyfully yours, 
Gleda Brooks, WGM 



Worthy Grand Patron 
Richard “Rick” Lassiter 
9646 Tammy Renee Dr. 
Indianapolis, IN 46235 

317-371-8155  
C-463-212-8949 

Radiant #200 D#10 
WGP2021@yahoo.com 

Notes from 

     Grand Chapter is over and I hope you all have had a much-needed rest.  I always 
look forward to Grand Chapter, but also am glad to get back home to my own bed and 
my own noises.   
     Our reception is over and it was a lovely day.   I was so pleased so see and have a 
chance to chat with my long-time friends from “the good old days.”   Thank you 
EVERYONE who joined us in Lebanon on June 26.    
     Gleda and I both are looking forward to being back “on the road again.”   We miss 
being in your chapters and getting to see all of you. We wish you nothing but the best 
for your new Chapter year.      
     I received a lovely card and generous gift cards to Bob Evans and Speedway.  
Unfortunately, the card was not signed.   Please let me know who sent this so that I can 
thank them properly.   
     Membership is on my mind after Grand Chapter and I hope it is on yours also.   As 
we think of membership development this year, I would ask you to REST.  No, I don’t 
mean pour yourself a glass of iced tea or a soft drink, flop down in your recliner and 
turn on the soap operas or a ballgame.   REST is an acronym that stands for Recruitment, 
Engage, Support and Teach.   I will be touching on each of those elements in my first 
Star-Lite articles.   
     Recruit!   Recruit!   Recruit!   We can’t just sit back and wait for potential members to 
knock on our doors.   Those days are long gone!   We must go out there, meet the public 
and explain who and what we are and what we stand for and do in the community!   
     If you need ideas on how to recruit, contact Sister Cindy Essig of the Beech Grove 
Chapter in District #11.   When she serves as Worthy Matron her goal is to initiate 
and/or affiliate a full corps of officers – and she almost always gets that job done!  So, 
talk to Cindy about getting new members.   
     Until we meet again!   Keep a song in your heart.    



“Symphony of Faith and Love” Grand Family 

Grand Secretary 
 

Anna Burton 
523 Archway 

Franklin, IN 46131-2568 
 

317-736-4487  
(Gr. Sec. Office) 

Franklin #439 D#6 
IndianaOES@ 

embarqmail.com 

Grand Conductress 

Cynthia Willyard  
1115 Mourer St. 

New Castle, IN 47362 
 

765-529-6329  
C-765-524-2394 

New Castle #116 
D#12 

Associate Grand 
Matron 

 
Angela Hensell (Brian) 

2115 Travis Dr. 
Lebanon, IN 46052 

 
765-482-6744 

Lebanon #23 D#10 
Angela.hensell@yahoo.

com 

Associate Grand 
 Patron 

 
James “Jim” Rogers 

(Alice) 
146 Hendricks Circle 
Madison, IN 47250 

 
812-273-3236 

Hanover #525 D#3 
jlrogers@seidata.com  

Grand Treasurer 
 

Greg Chiles (Dawn) 
2926 Lucann St. 

Carmel, IN 46033 
 

317-431-8656 
Cicero #541 D#10 

Associate Grand 
Conductress 

 
Karen Hazelman 

6092 E. Ridgleville Rd. 
Vincennes, IN 47591 

 
812-291-0089 

Washington #210 D#2 
Karenhazelman50@ 

gmail.com 

Grand Chaplain 
 

Harold Rowe 
P.O. Box 53 

Lakeville, IN 46536 
 

574-318-8942 
Lakeville #479 D#20 

hiram@haroldrowe.com 

Grand Marshal 
 

Denver Gray (Wanda) 
801 Maplewood Dr. 
Seymour, IN 47274 

 
812-522-2043 

Seymour #134 D#4 



“Symphony of Faith and Love” Grand Family 

Grand Organist 
 

Tiffany Ingles 
3601 N. Vienna Woods 

Dr. 
Muncie, IN 47304 

 
317-416-9121 

Fishers #446 D#10 

Grand Adah 
 

Lori Barnett (Kevin) 
4630 Weaver Rd. 

Evansville, IN 47711 
 

812-499-2312 
Evansville #555 D#1 

Lori.Larue.LL@ 
gmail.com 

Grand Ruth 
 

Sandy Harris (Roger) 
80 Dunn Dr. 

Mooresville, IN 46158 
 

317-407-8461 
Mooresville #260 D#6 

sandyharrisoes@aol.com 

Grand Esther 
 

Carol Davis 
125 Berkley 

Terre Haute, IN 47803 
 

812-240-0149 
Hymera #289 D#7 
Caroldavis.oesin@ 

gmail.com 

Grand Martha 
 

Cathy Scott (Richard) 
4161 N. CR 50 E. 

Frankfort, IN 46041 
 

765-654-5280  
C-765-413-0615 

Clinton #6 D#15 

Grand Electa 
 

Susan Bradley (Tom) 
8327 Trotter Rd. 
Camby, IN 46113 

 
765-797-2120 

Prospect #452 D#11 
Sbradley60@ 
sbcglobal.net 

Grand Warder 
 

John Auld (Sheri) 
396 Mallard Ln. 
Albion, IN 46701 

 
260-343-8641 

Prentiss #178 D#21 
jauld@frontier.com 

Grand Sentinel 
 

Tom Ring (Terry) 
7498 N. CR 875 

Losantville, IN 47355 
 

765-744-8299 
New Castle #116 

D#12 
tlring@peoplepc.com 



Symphony of Faith and Love  2021-2022 

WORTHY MATRONS AND PATRONS 
“Angels and Guardians” 
 
THEME 
J – Jesus First 
O – Others Between 
Y – Yourself Last 
 
MOTTO 
Be someone who listens and you will be 
heard. 
Be someone who cares and you will be 
loved. 
Be someone who gives and you will be 
blessed. 
 
AIM 
To strengthen our OES friendships 
through Faith, Love and Music. 
 
WATCHWORDS 
Faith, Hope and Charity 
 
EMBLEMS 
Open Holy Bible – Symbol of our faith and 
God’s promise 
 
Cross – To remind us of the great sacrifice 
made for us 
 
Heart – An emblem of God’s love for us 
and our love for Him 
 
Treble Clef – To make a joyful noise unto 
the Lord 
 
SYMBOL 
Broken Column 
 
FUN SYMBOLS 
Hummingbird and Treble Clef 
 
HONOR GROUPS 
Districts #5 and #10 
Versailles Chapter #333 
Radiant Chapter #200 
 

HONOR STATIONS 
Martha and Organist 
 
 
COLORS 
All hues of green, purple and orange (teal, 
plum, coral and peach), mauve, silver and black 
 
FLOWERS 
Carnation, Shasta Daisy, Peony and Iris 
 
SCRIPTURES 
Gleda’s Scripture: 
 
“Love the Lord with all your heart, all your soul, all 
your strength and all your mind.  And love your 
neighbor as yourself.”  Luke 10:27 
 
Rick’s Scripture: 
 
“Trust in the Lord with all your heart and lean not 
on your own understanding. In all your ways 
acknowledge Him and He will direct your path.”   
Proverbs 3:5-6 
 
 
PRAYER 
 
Prayer of the Worthy Grand Matron and the 
Worthy Grand Patron: 
 
“May Christ go before you to prepare a way of 
service and beside you as leader and guide; May 
Christ go within you as a comfort and stay, and 
behind you to gather up your effort for His glory.  
May He always uphold you with His everlasting 
arms as He reigns as your Lord Supreme and grant 
you peace.” 
 
Opening Ode: “The Bible Tells Me So” 
Closing Ode: “God Be With You Till We Meet 
Again” (1st verse only) 

Baby Dedication Song: “Jesus Loves the Little 
Children” 



Hummingbirds and Harmonizers 

Donna Bishop 
P.O. Box 28 

Patoka, IN 47666 
 

812-779-5135  
C-812-664-3658 

Golden Fleece #176 
donnadale@outlook.com 

Janice (Jan) Hogan  
3745 W. St. Hwy. 250  

Paris Crossing, IN 
47270  

 
812-786-7119 

Jeffersonville #327 
Sdhummer2000@ 

yahoo.com 

Roseann (Rose) Tennant 
(Joel) 

305 S. Horning Dr.  
Odon, IN 47562  

 
616-635-0246 
Odon #341 

Roseann.tennant@ 
outlook.com 

Deborah (Debbie) Hash  
686 E. Oak Manor  

Columbus, IN 47203 
 

812-343-1750 
Lois #147 

Deborahh30@ 
comcast.net 

 

Alyssa Lay (Corey)  
11079 Clearview Dr. 

Vevay, IN 47043 
 

812-221-0386  
Bennington #407 

Aleap3@gmail.com 

Christi Deal (Russell)  

West Terre Haute, IN 
47885  

 
812-240-3371 

West Terre Haute #428 
Wthboys3@aol.com 

Tamara Shake (Scott)  
4930 S. 19th ½ St. 

Terre Haute, IN 47802 
  

812-249-8958 
Sullivan #188 

shakertj@msn.com 

Elena Dix  
8648 Hosta Way  
Camby, IN 46113  

 
317-752-2928 

Mooresville #260 
Dixie6769@yahoo.com 



Hummingbirds and Harmonizers 

Alice Hines (Roger)  
PO Box 254  

Marshall, IN 47859  
 

765-366-2946 
Athens #97 

Roger1@nwcable.net 
 

Margot Wade (Tim)  
12717 Bearsdale Dr. 

Indianapolis, IN 46235 
 

317-823-0127  
C-317-373-1600 

Fishers #446 
Maw.wade@yahoo.com 

Miriam Murphy (Terry)  
322 Hazy Lane  

Greenwood, IN 46142 
 

317-946-7766  
Prospect #452 

mimurphy@iu.edu 
 

Marsha Eldridge 
(Kenny)  

2577 S. Wilma Rd.  
Connersville, IN 47331 

 
765-580-0598 

Connersville #346 

Brenda Parker (Chuck)  
2509 Meridian St.  

Anderson, IN 46016  
 

765-278-5958 
Anderson #154 

Parker.bk1@att.net 
 

Tammy Young (Fred)  
4226 Becker Rd.  

Woodburn, IN 46797 
  

260-348-2005 
Leo #278 

Fyoung8@yahoo.com 
 

Camille Swisher (Tim)  
1717 S. LaFontaine St.  

Kokomo, IN 46902  
 

765-319-9677 
Greentown #195 

csbunger@hotmail.com 
 

Dana Mosher  
520 Plantation Way 
Lafayette, IN 47909 

  
765-586-4860 

Hope #5 
danajoym@gmail.com 



Grand Secretary 
Emeritus 

Jonny Beeler 
21 S. Dawn Dr. 

Franklin, IN 46131 
Franklin #439 D#6 

Grand Treasurer 
Emeritus 

Barbara Terry, PGM 
(Jim) 

402 S. Iroquois, Box 295 
Goodland, IN 47948 

Remington #169, D#17 

Hummingbirds and Harmonizers 

Susie Alpha (Barry)  
7038 E. 500 N.  

Monticello, IN 47960 
 

C-574-870-8174 
Crystal #165 

Bsalpha1@pwrtc.com 

Leila Ferguson (Del)  
P.O. Box 14  

Mexico, IN 46958 
  

765-434-2920 
Royal Center #375 

Leila-f@comcast.net 

Judy Lewis  
52982 CR 15  

Elkhart, IN 46514  
 

574-262-2130 
 C-574-370-4084 
Starlight #181 

Rachel Johnson  
531 N. McKinley Ave. 
Rensselaer, IN 47978 

 
219-242-5738 
Hebron #119 

rjohnsori@aol.com 

Christine Fodrea (Ed)  
11128 Hickory Road 

Fort Wayne, IN 46845  
 

260-437-9976 
Spencerville #386 

n.ntngl@frontier.com 



GENERAL GRAND CHAPTER APPOINTMENTS  
 2019 – 2021 

HAVE YOU RENEWED YOUR STAR-LITE? 

     You have received this issue, but will you get the next one?  Check your expiration date on 
the back page to the left of your address.  If it says your last issue is August 2021, then you need 
to renew now!  Fill out the form on the next to the last page and include your check made out to 
Indiana Grand Chapter, OES and mail to Nancy Pratt, 3597 N. Old U.S. 31, Rochester, IN 46975.  

     Thank you!  We couldn’t continue without your support! 

Registration Committee 
H. Fred Smith, PGP 
(Diane) 
54760 CR27 
Bristol, IN 46507 
574-202-8656 
pmfs325@aol.com 
Bristol #273, D#20 
 
Credentials Committee 
Sherry Johnson, PGM 
(Phil) 
8319 Big Oak Dr. 
Atlanta, IN 46031 
317-441-9972  
sjohnson0704@yahoo.com 
Radiant #200, D#10 

Service Dog Project 
Deby Thomas, PGM  
(Frank) 
1430 Orchard Park Drive N. 
Indianapolis, IN 46280 
317-575-8077 
deby@indy.rr.com 
Pendleton #138, D#13 
 
Youth Committee 
Sonda Schapson, PGM  
(Butch) 
22 Fairlane Dr. 
Warsaw, IN 46580 
574-551-5069 
sbschapson@embarqmail.com 
Warsaw #88, D#20 

Robert Surber, PGP (Jan) 1 Year 
5216 N. 1150 E. 
Van Buren, IN 46991 
Upland #411, D#13 
 
Elizabeth Lashley, PGM (Charles) 2 Years 
2498 S. 500 E. 
Montgomery, IN 47558 
Washington #210, D#2 
 
Betty Swisher, PGM 3 Years 
7467 E. 50 N. 
Greentown, IN 46936 
Greentown #195, D#15 
 

MWGM 
Campfire Friend 

Louaine Sorg (Bill) 
825 W. Larkspur Dr. 
Jeffersonville, IN 
47130 
502-396-1825 
billsorg@att.net 
Bright Star #532, D#3 

Darrell Arthur, PGP (Becky) 4 Years 
7341 S. Dove Hill Rd. 
Newberry, IN 47449 
Newberry #198, D#7 
 
Sonda Shapson, PGM (Butch) 5 years 
22 Fairlane Dr. 
Warsaw, IN 46580 
Warsaw #88, D#20 
 

Jill Rice, PGM (John) 
P.O. Box 63 
Marshall, IN 47856 
765-597-2324 
jjrice@att.net 
Hedges #51, D#9 

Grand Trustees 



Many Thanks! 
 
     My Sisters and Brothers, I so appreciate all the love and kindnesses extended to me 
through the years. 
     To the Past Grand Matrons, Past Grand Patrons and the Grand Families I have been 
privileged to serve with - I have so many memories of the year we served together and 
reminisce often of those days.  I thank you for the tribute at Grand Chapter and for the 
beautiful etched vase and flowers I received.  I will cherish it and your friendship 
always. 
     To the Grand Trustees, both present and all those I have had the honor of being 
associated with - I thank you for the invitation to your meetings and the friendships we 
have formed.  To the present Board - My appreciation for the tribute and the beautiful 
stained-glass replica of my Grand Family pin. It has a special place in our home. 
     I am humbled and honored that the members elected me as Grand Treasurer 
Emeritus. Words cannot express my thanks to each of you.  My years of service to our 
Grand Chapter have been a 'Rainbow of Happiness' in my life.  I will look forward to 
seeing you along the OES Trail. 

My Love, 
Barb Terry 

     May, 2021, has been exciting for Corinthian Chapter #456 in District 11. On May 19, 2021, we 
celebrated the 100th Anniversary of our Chapter, and Friend’s Night, with a “Roaring 20’s” 
themed open house. Chapter members were either dressed in Roaring 
20’s fashion or in styles from the many decades between 1921 and 
today. There were displays of antique items from tools, household 
item, and photos, to fashions, recorded music, and a slide show of 
pictures from the Chapter history book. 
     Many members of the Grand Family attended and were also 
dressed in Roaring 20’s fashion, which added to the fun. During the 
celebration, WGM Jennifer Nicholson and WGP Bob DeRolf, called 
for the attention of everyone and announced that our long-time 
member, Marian Bradbury, has been appointed to be the Grand 
Representative of Manitoba, Canada, in Indiana. 
     Many thanks to the members of the Grand Family who attended, 
our many friends from other Chapters, and the members of 
Corinthian who made this a truly memorable event. A good time 
was certainly had by all! 

Corinthian Celebrates 100th Anniversary

g



 

     Nearly 100 people gathered at the Waynedale Masonic Temple, 7039 Elzey Street, on 
Saturday, May 8, 2021, to celebrate the 50th Anniversary of Waynedale Chapter #600, Order of 
the Eastern Star.   
     With the theme, “Sparkling for 50 Years,” our program included recognition of two Charter 
members in attendance (Sister Diana Smith and Sister Kathleen Petty) and all Past Matrons and 
Past Patrons.  A 50-year Award to Brother James Gordon was presented by Brother Ron Stabler, 
Past Grand Patron, and pinned by his sister, Sister Sandra Gordon, Organist.  Music by Sister 
Sandra Gordon and Brother Bob Bier, and remarks by District 14 Deputy Jackie Baker bringing 
greetings from Worthy Grand Matron Jennifer Nicholson were also in the program.  Waynedale 
Lodge #739, F&AM, dedicated the Lodge kitchen in memory of Sister Ethel Sklenar who died 
last year.  THEN the Masons fed us with a wonderful meal featuring smoked Chicken Cordon 
Bleu. Wow! We are blessed. Thanks to all in our Chapter who made this event so wonderful 
(and sparkling!) and to the Masons of Lodge #739, including Andy Fracica for catching it all in 
photos. 
     Sister Linda Buskirk, Worthy Matron, was delighted that the celebration guests included 
many Waynedale Masons and spouses.  “What a joy it was to see the members of our Chapter 
and the Masons of Waynedale Lodge #739 working together, eating together, and celebrating 
together,” she said. “It was a grand opportunity to highlight the fraternal love and benefits of 
membership in our Order.” 

Waynedale Chapter Celebrates 50th Anniversary 

Ron Stabler, PGP, with 
WM Linda Buskirk  

and WP Ron Buskirk.

Ron Stabler, PGP, presents James Gordon 
with his 50-year award, pinned by Sandra 
Gordon.

Charter Member Diana Smith shared 
memories from the beginning of the 
chapter. 



    Beach Grove chapter along with friends traveled from 
Indianapolis to Thorntown on March 28th. This was in order to 
present Sister Dorothy Cartheuser her 50-year award. This is 
due to the fact that Sister Dorothy was unable to travel to 
the chapter. We met at her Daughter-in-law’s house and 
were greeted by Linda, Dorothy’s daughter-in-law.  
     Sister Dorothy was presented with a vase of beautiful 
flowers from the chapter, as well as a gift of a golden rose by 
the Worthy Grand Matron, which was presented by the 
Worthy Grand Patron. She was also given gifts from other 
members and friends.  
     After heartfelt greetings and hugs, Worthy Grand Patron Robert DeRolf escorted Sister 
Dorothy Cartheuser across the room where the ceremony was given by Sister LeVon Holmes, 
Past Grand Matron. Sister Dorothy was pinned by Sister Martha Sparks with her 50-year award. 
When the ceremony was completed refreshments of soft drinks, water, and a delicious cake were 

served by Sister Mary Birdwell, PM.  
     The rest of the afternoon was spent with many, 

many memories shared with Sister Dorothy. 
Several of these memories were based around 
times spent at Southport Chapter. Others who 
were in attendance were: Melody DeRolf, wife of 
the Worthy Grand Patron; Bev Mishler, PM; 
Diana Brown, PM; Rita Scales, Worthy Matron of 
Beach Grove; Ted Wurtz; Eric Ruckersfeldt, PP; 
Henrietta Gillahan; Dan Gillahan, PP; Marilyn 
Bohrer, PM; and Alex Birdwell, husband of Mary 

Birdwell, PM.  Photos were provided by Alex 
Birdwell. 

Dorothy Cartheuser 50-Year Award
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Anderson Chapter Honors 50-year Member 

     An ecstatic Cheryl Green received her 50-year pin at a ceremony at Anderson 
Chapter #154.  Her excitement was very apparent as Past Grand Matron Lois Wagner 
conducted the ceremony. Cheryl’s family was present as were many sideliners.  Cheryl 
happened to have been initiated on the exact day that she received her pin, which was 
May 18, 1971.  She is a very active member as well as being a dual member with Eden 
Chapter.  We are proud of you, Cheryl.  Three other members were eligible to receive 
their pins, but were not able to attend. 



Secretary of the Year 

     At Grand Chapter this year, the 4th 
District is very proud to have its very own 
Lisa Wagoner named Secretary of the Year.  
Lisa has been Secretary for many years at 
North Vernon Chapter #183, and she does 
an outstanding job always ready to give 
110% to her office. It is no wonder why she 
was named Secretary of the Year. 

Royal Center Food Drive 
     WM Leila Ferguson and Associate 
Conductress JoAnn Metzger of Royal Center 
Chapter #375 delivered their Spring food drive 
on May 13, 2021.  This collection went to the 
Community Food Mission through the Royal 
Center United Methodist Church.  In addition to 
nonperishable food items, cleaning supplies and 
personal hygiene items, the Chapter donated 
meat for the food bank’s freezer.  Pictured are 
members of the Chapter. 

Ivy Installation 
     On June 21, 2021, Ivy Chapter #69 in District 
#18 had an enjoyable evening starting with dinner 
prepared by Eileen Sklar, Conductress of Ivy, 
followed by a meeting and installation of officers.  
     The Installing Officer was Janice Miller of Ivy, 
Installing Marshal was Leila Ferguson of Royal 
Center, Installing Chaplain was Ed Purvis of Ivy 
and Installing Organist was Judy Hartman of 
Warsaw. 
     Ivy’s officers that were installed are Worthy 
Matron Linda Torpy, Worthy Patron Tom Torpy, 
Associate Matron Rosemary Trump, Secretary Vi 
Miller, Treasurer Sue Purvis, Conductress Eileen 
Sklar, Chaplain Diann Slaymaker and Warder 
Cindy Freed. 
     After the installation everyone went to the 
dining room for cookies and social time. 



     Spencerville OES is very excited to 
announce the winner of the 3rd annual 
$600.00 Dwyer Scholarship to 2021 
Eastside graduate Brock Seiler.  Brock’s 
Great-Grandmother and Grandmother 
were members of the Spencerville 
Eastern Star. Brock’s family has been 
working in the Spencerville OES Donut 
Trailer for over 60 years. Brock Seiler 
plans on attending Purdue University to 
pursue a degree in civil engineering and 
to graduate college debt-free.  
Spencerville OES members presented 
this award at the Eastside High School 
Awards Ceremony in Butler, IN. 

Dwyer Leadership Scholarship

     Spencerville Chapter conducted initiation at 
our April Stated Meeting and also a Called 
Meeting in May to initiate our new Members.  
Pictured are at left: Christine Fodera, WM; new 
members Michell Mitchell, Laura Dangler, 
Jonna Lepper, Suzette Rodgers, and Richard 
Garrin, WP 

Spencerville New Members

     Workers at the DeKalb County Health 
Department’s COVID vaccination clinic 
received breakfast treats from members of 
the Spencerville Eastern Star and Dutch 
Heritage Baking and Catering of 
Spencerville.  The treats included cookies of 
all flavors, brownies, cinnamon rolls and 
lemon bars.  The vaccination clinic is at 
Middaugh hall on the DeKalb County 
Fairgrounds in Auburn, IN.  
     Pictured from left are: David Webb of 
Dutch Heritage; Denny Winnebrenner, 
COVID vaccine register; DeKalb County 
Health Dept. Director Cheryl Lynch; 
Spencerville OES members Terri Rosenbury and Becky Hoover; and nurse April 
Ruckman. 

Spencerville OES Provide Treats for COVID Clinic



 

 

What Are These? 
D G C A T H Y A J C A D E L G 

A A N H A R L E H A Y L R A N 

N N I R R E D R L N N O O H M 

A R O H G I I R A L S I A R A 

B L E N T S S F A E I R C L I 

D R A V T N F T A H O M Y E R 

A D E I N I Y N I B C S A A I 

S N T N T E N C E N S I C C M 

T U N A D F D D A A E H R M A 

G A S O M A R G O T E I L Y R 

E N M A D A L I E L O R A C S 

R A M M N E R A K J A M E S H 

G J U D Y D N A S E E C I L A 

N H O J S A N E L E E I S U S 
 

Find the NAMES in the puzzle. The extra letters spell out the answer to the title of this puzzle. 
 

_______________     _______________     _______________ 

ALICE Hines 

ALYSSA Lay 

ANGELA Hensell 

ANNA Burton 

BRENDA Parker 

CAMILLE Swisher 

CAROL Davis 

CATHY Scott 

CHRISTI Deal 

CHRISTINE Fodrea 

CYNTHIA Willyard 

DANA Mosher 

DEBORAH Hash 

DENVER Gray 

DONNA Bishop 

ELENA Dix 

GLEDA Brooks 

GREG Chiles 

HAROLD Rowe 

JAMES Rogers 

JANICE Hogan 

JOHN Auld 

JUDY Lewis 

KAREN Hazelman 

LEILA Ferguson 

LORI Barnett 

MARGOT Wade 

MARSHA Eldridge 

MIRIAM Murphy 

RACHEL Johnson 

RICHARD Lassiter 

ROSEANN Tennant 

SANDY Harris 

SUSAN Bradley 

SUSIE Aha 

TAMARA Shake 

TAMMY Young 

TIFFANY Ingles 

TOM Ring 



1 Star 
 
 

2 Stars 
 

In Honor of 
Jennifer Nicholson 

Robert DeRolf and the 
Legacy of Hope Grand Family 

John Quinn, Englewood Chapter #483 
 

In Memory of 
Wilma Sausville 

Passed away June 15, 2021 
Beloved wife of 
Doug Sausville 

Beech Grove Chapter #465 
By Mary & Bill Davis 

Oakland Chapter #159 
 

3 Stars 
 

In Loving Memory of 
PGP Mike Rumsey 
Who is missed by 

Sisters & Brothers of 
Lois Chapter #147 

3 Stars 
 

Honoring 6 Stellar Officers of Knightsville 
Chapter #238, D#8 

who merit special appreciation 
Timothy K. Poff 

Ann Mangus 
Joetta Brown 

Rose Mary Price 
James Poff 

Vicki Beddow 
By Mildred Cooley, WM 

Knightsville Chapter 
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In Loving Memory of 

Richard “Dick” Midkiff, PP 
Ransford Chapter #605 

Sue Midkiff 
 

In Memory of Dwight V. Singer, PGP 
In Honor of his sister Peggy Duncan, 75 Year 

Member 
From Linda Singer and Family 

SStellar Stars 

Nancy Pratt 
3597 N. Old U.S. 31 
Rochester, IN 46975 

 

  



Dawn M. Talbot                                              3138 Monroe St.     
Worthy Grand Matron                                                                     Dearborn, MI  48124-3654 
2019-2021                                                                                                             313-929-3645  

MARCH 18, 2021 
 

Dear Sisters and Brothers, 
 
Since March of 2020, we have all faced the disappointing task of postponing, 
rescheduling and even cancelling planned Events due to the continued Health Concerns 
surrounding the COVID Virus. 
 
Michigan was set to host Multi-State in 2020, and rescheduled this Event for 2021, due to 
the Pandemic. We were looking forward to welcoming our Sisters and Brothers to the 
Great Lakes State and taking part in the wonderful Celebration of Fraternal Fellowship 
with the Jurisdictions of Illinois, Indiana, Kentucky, Ohio and Wisconsin. 
 
After much consideration, I am officially announcing the cancellation of Multi-State 
scheduled for August 21st, 2021. The Health and Safety Risks remain High for our 
Membership across these United State and around the World. This is just not the 
appropriate time to hold a large Social Event with OES Members from several 
Jurisdictions. My first priority will always be the Safety and Welfare of our Eastern Star 
Family. 
 
My grateful appreciation to PGMs Janice Fowler and Colleen Wilcenski, for their 
continued dedication and commitment in coordinating this Multi-State Event for 
Michigan. 
 
Please Stay Safe & Continue to adhere to the Regulations set by the CDC and within 
your State.    Mask Up for the future of OES! 
 
Faith is to Believe what you do not see; the Reward of this Faith is to see what you 
Believe. 
 
Fraternally, 
 
       

Dawn M. Talbot, Worthy Grand Matron 
Grand Chapter O.E.S. of Michigan 



WGM OFFICIAL CALENDAR 

Aug 21 Grand Treasurer Reception 

Sep 12 Masonic Home Day 

Sep 27 100th Anniversary, Prospect, D#11 

Oct 16 Hoedown in D#11 

Oct 22 125th Anniversary, Newberry, D#7 

Weeknight Inspections  
Baby Dedication 7:00 pm 

Award of Gold 7:10 pm, Inspection 7:20 pm 
 

Saturday Inspections  
Baby Dedication 2:00 pm 

Award of Gold 2:10 pm, Inspection 2:20 pm 
 

Aug 5 D#8  Luncheon/Inspection 

Aug 7 D#5  DD#5 Reception/Inspection 

Aug 9 D#6  Luncheon/Inspection 

Aug 14 D#10 DD#10 Reception/Inspection 

Aug 19 D#7 Luncheon/Inspection 

Aug 23 D#18 Luncheon/Inspection at 
Ivy/North Manchester 

Aug 26 D#4 Luncheon/Inspection 

Aug 28 D#3 DD#3 Reception/Inspection 

Sep 2 D#21 Inspection 

Sep 9 D#1  Luncheon/Inspection 

Sep 11 D#13 DD#13 Reception/Inspection 

Sep 16 D#20 Luncheon/Inspection 

Sep 18 D#7 DD#7 Reception/Inspection 

Sep 20 D#11 Luncheon/Inspection 

Sep 23 D#15 Luncheon/Inspection 

Sep 25 D#9 DD#9 Reception/Inspection 

Sep 30 D#6 Inspection 

Oct 2 D#19 DD#19 Reception/Inspection 

Oct 5 D#17 Luncheon/Inspection 

Oct 9 D#1  DD#1 Reception/Inspection 

Oct 12 D#16 Luncheon/Inspection 

Oct 16 D#11 DD#11 Reception 

Oct 21 D#13 Luncheon/Inspection 

Oct 23 D#2 DD#2 Reception/Inspection 

Oct 30 D#12 DD#12 Reception/Inspection 

 



Star-Lite 

Published Bi-monthly (6 issues a year)  $20.00 

Name _____________________________________________________________________________ 

Address ___________________________________________________________________________ 

City _________________________________________ State ____________ Zip _________________ 

Indiana Chapter Number ______________________   Indiana District Number_______________ 

E-Mail address (optional)  __________________________________________________ 

 

   NEW SUBSCRIBER                  RENEWALS 

 _____ 1 Year    $20.00 _____ 1 Year Renewal  $20.00 

 _____ 2 Years  $40.00 _____ 2 Year Renewal  $40.00 

Mail to: Nancy Pratt                Send address changes to: 
  3597 N. Old U.S. 31                            Nancy Pratt 
  Rochester, IN 46975 

Bulk mail is not forwarded by the post office 

Make checks payable to: Indiana Grand Chapter, O.E.S.    Put : Star-Lite on the memo line 



SStar-Lite  is the official magazine of the 

Order of the Eastern Star in Indiana. It is 
published bimonthly (Aug., Oct., Dec., Feb., 
April, & June) online and in print by 
subscription. Check your address label for 
errors in your name, address, and especially 
the chapter and district number. Report errors 
and/or corrections to Nancy Pratt.

 

Star-Lite Magazine Publishers 
Gleda Brooks, WGM 
Richard Lassiter, WGP 
 
Star-Lite Director  
Amy Ogrentz 
3441 41st St. 
Highland, IN 46322 
Griffith #583, D#19 
 
Star-Lite Editor 
Nancy Pratt 
3597 N. Old U.S. 31 
Rochester, IN 46975 
Royal Center #375, D#18 
 
Star-Lite Advisor 
Gail Bailey 
2233 Huffman Road 
Boonville, IN 47601 
Chrisney #357, D#1 
 
Star-Lite Division Advisors 
Division 1 (1, 2, 3, 7, 8, 9)   
Dana Kroeger – 
Division 2 (4, 5, 6, 10, 11) 
Connie Branigan –  
Division 3 (12, 13, 14, 18, 21)   
Sue Ellen Stokes – 
Division 4 (15, 16, 17, 19, 20) - TBA   
 
 
Star Lite Reporters 
District Deputies 
 
Barbara Heath, Star-Lite Emeritus 
Franklin #439, D #6 

PAID ADVERTISEMENTS 
 
ADVERTISEMENTS are for any business, individual, 
chapter, district, steering committee, etc., that would like to 
place an ad in Star-Lite. If a profit is to be made on an event, 
then it is advertising and needs to be paid for.   
DEADLINE is the same as any article. 
COST per ad per issue:  

1/12 page (Business card size) is $10.00 
1/6 page is $20.00 
1/4 page is $30.00 
1/3 page is $40.00 
1/2 page is $60.00 

Full page is $100.00. 
SUBMISSION: All items should be camera-ready.  Please 
make checks payable to Indiana Grand Chapter, OES.  Send 
copy and payment to:  Nancy Pratt, Editor 

WE NEED YOUR NEWS! 
 
     Help keep Star-Lite interesting!  Submit your news so all can 
see what you are doing.  Check deadline dates if you want your 
news in a certain issue, especially items for the calendar.  Please 
limit articles to 500 words.  There is no charge to print pictures.  
Please remember to identify everyone in the pictures. 
     Send articles and pictures with self-addressed stamped 
envelope if you want them returned to: 

Nancy Pratt, Editor 
3597 N. Old U.S. 31 

Rochester, IN 46975-8312 
starliteeditor@comcast.net 

 
Copy Deadlines: 

October issue – August 15 
December issue – October 15 
February issue – December 15 

April issue – February 15 
June issue – April 15 

August issue – June 15 


